
April 30, 2023 

Welcome & Announcements  

Worship in song  

Prayer Ministry  

The Bunker Presentation  

Parent/Child Dedication  

Children’s Feature 

Scripture reading: Romans 6:1-11 

Sermon: Why is Baptism & Communion important?  
(Pastor Mark)  

Worship in Song  

Benediction  

Our Mission 

Save the Dates 

Sermon Notes 

• May 6: Skating & Turf evening 

• May 13: Women’s Prayer Breakfast 

• May 28: Baptism Sunday 

• June 16-18: Church Camping  

• June 25: Church Picnic 

BETHEL BERGTHALER MENNONITE CHURCH 
E-mail: bethel@ourbethelchurch.com 

 
Pastor – Mark Sawatzky (362.2937)    pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com 

Youth Pastor - Eli Klassen (431.774.4747)   pastoreli@ourbethelchurch.com 

Ministerial Chairman – Gerald Thiessen (362.6377) gthiessen.57@gmail.com 

Congregational Chairman – Gerald Letkeman (362.1848) gwletke@gmail.com 

Care Groups – Mark Toews (204.325.6854) mt5toews@gmail.com                                  

Awana – Jonathan Peters (204.325.2093) bbmcawana@gmail.com 

Women’s Ministry - womensministry@ourbethelchurch.com 

Sunday School – Rick Wiebe (332.2346) Julian Giesbrecht (332.0739) 

sundayschool@ourbethelchurch.com 

 

Stay in the know 

 

The purpose of Bethel Church  is to make and develop  disciples for  
Jesus Christ, locally and around the world. 

mailto:pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com


Members of our community who are impacted by illness and grief: 

• Peter (Linda) Elias 
• Frank (Mary) Enns   
• Roxana Enns 
• Warren Giesbrecht 

• Mayah Giesbrecht 
• Kelly Robertson 
• Peter J. Klassen  
 

Missionary of the Month 
Rob & Jen Derksen 

We have been so blessed through the transition of moving to Thailand with all 
the new relationships and opportunities that we have been given. Our main 
focus right now is language acquisition. Rob’s focus is on oral people groups 
and getting the Word of God into their heart language.  Jen focuses on poverty 
alleviation for the poor and vulnerable through employment opportunities and 
helping start small businesses.  

Please see the bulletin board in the foyer for all other  

community announcements 

This Week at Bethel  
Monday  9:30am   BSF Women’s Bible Study 

Monday  7pm   Sr. Youth (Bible Study) 

Tuesday  7pm   Jr. Youth (Bible Study) 

Saturday  6:30pm-8:30pm Skate & Turf  

Sunday  9:15am            Sunday School  

Sunday  10:30am        Worship Service 
 
 Coming Up at Bethel P  r  a  y  e  r 

Thank  You  Bethel 

We want to extend a huge thank you to all of our church family for the      

amazing support we have received while Warren was in the hospital. Your 

prayers, financial support, food and gifts were beyond what we could imagine.         

THANK YOU!!   Warren & Jodi and family   

Join us in celebration for the parent/child dedication for the following 

families,  Boden Reid & Mason Andrew Ross (Travis & Carly Krahn), Vivian    

Alexandra & Adrian Waldi (Jessica & Maik Kort), Davey Grace (Riley & Karlee 

Peters), Clara Noel (Jakey & Sophia Hiebert), Kade Owen Blake (Mark & Janessa 

Guenther), Cameron Reid (Gina & Jordan Harder), Zara Wren (Jarrad & Kristin 

Toews), Mia Rose (Rick & Emily Quiring), & Jade Leanne (Daniel & Jennifer   

Loewen). 

Fundraiser Lunch fundraiser lunch after todays service for a                    

restaurant project for the bunker. All cheques can be made out to the Bunker. 

Skating/Turf evening May 6  The turf has been rented at the MEC in 

Winkler from 6:30-7:30 and the Icon ice surface has been rented from 6:30-

8:30.  The first hour of ice time will be for pleasure skating and the second hour 

will be for hockey.  There will be no signup required. Come for an evening of 

fellowship. 

Church Camping will be June 16-18 in Altona.  The sign-up sheet is        

available by the mail boxes.  Cost will be $50 per site, payable through cash or 

cheque made out to Bethel Church.  Payment can be left in Wendell &            

Christine Peters' church mailbox.  Deadline is May 7th. Any questions, please 

contact Krysten Peters. 

B-B-Q fundraiser, May 24th, The funds will be going towards building 

wheelchair access garden boxes. The ladies have decided to bring a prize raffle 

pkg from each of their own churches they represent, for which  tickets will be 

sold.  You can pass your donation onto Grace or Linda. Grace and Linda will not 

be in church on the 23. Dustin Letkeman (Bethel's Salem Rep) will help 

out. Donations accepted till May 7.  

Coffee and Dessert Night Fundraising Concert! This is        

D'Friesens kickoff to their spring and summer event schedule. Everyone is 

welcome to join us Sunday, May 7th, 6:30 pm, at the Winkler EMMC for 

some gospel music from Glorybound Quartet and D'Friesens, with dessert 

to follow. Free admission, freewill offering to be taken, with all proceeds 

going to support ongoing Low German ministries. Hope to see you there!  
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